

      MINUTES OF THE HUNTERS HILL BRIDGE CLUB COMMITTEE MEETING





           6 May 2020
PRESENT:  C. Sheldrake, R. Templeton, B. Allen, L. Allen, F. Templeton, G. Lawson. K. De Palo
APOLOGIES:   H. Sharwood, H. Hobbs
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING:  Agreed 
BUSINESS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MEETING: 
1. ABF Offer: After discussion concerning the perceived pro & cons of this offer, it was unanimously agreed that the Club should proceed to the next step of submitting an expression of interest.
CORRESPONDENCE: 

1. Matthew Mcmanus’ letter concerning the above - noted
MEMBERSHIP SECRETARY’S REPORT:

See attached

NEW BUSINESS:
1. Small Clubs to join HHBC online? It was agreed to leave any decision on this until we’ve decided on a more permanent format for online games.
2. Club Events: Held over on the advice of Brian Soutter.
3. Payments to Qld Bridge: In spite of numerous efforts by CS to obtain an invoice(s), there’s been no response. Matter held over.
4. Scoring & Pianola: RT will look into Pianola’s claim that they now have software to extract results, travellers & hand records from BBO & put them into a format suitable for upload to Club websites.
5. Movements & Board Numbers: CS advised that our games are currently set up to be unclocked 3 board rounds, resulting in a somewhat unsatisfactory, Howell-like, movement where players only play a very small part of the field. If we were to move to a clocked format, we could play 3 boards in 21 minutes, but players would be cut off if they can’t finish their boards in the allocated time. Also, players would not be able to start a new board 4 minutes before the end of the round. This format would, however, allow us the opportunity to play something more closely resembling a Mitchell with N/S & E/W winners & players actually playing against a greater proportion of the field. 
Brian Soutter has also offered to run a “no fear” game, starting about 15 minutes after             the open game, so that essentially the two games would run parallel with each other 

The Committee decided that, for the open game, the Club should adopt the clocked format with 21 boards. However, for the “no fear’’, the unclocked game with 18 boards is probably more appropriate for now.
6. The Committee also agreed to look into starting a 3rd session, possibly in the evening.
TREASURER’S REPORT:
BA did some simple modelling to determine the amount we would need to charge if we move to the ABF’s proposal. It was generally agreed that it would be difficult to charge significantly more than other Clubs.

Treasurer’s report is attached.
TOURNAMENT SECRETARY’S REPORT: 


-
MASTER POINT SECRETARY’S REPORT:
RT has done all green points up to the date of shut down. He will write to David Weston & ask about the red points resulting from the Stata Mixed Paira.

                                        NEXT MEETING:  June 3, 10.30am unless advised otherwise
